From: Paul von Oeyen
To: CEO@GLWATER.org

Cc: Sylvia Orduiio; Barry Rubin; Randy Block; Roslyn Walker; Alice Jennings; Mart Ellen Howard; Cyndi Roper;
LaSharon Laster; Valerie Jean Blakely; Mustapha Elturk; Edwin Rowe; Kim Redigan

Subject: Comment to Urge Support for SB 549-554 and HB 5088-5093 at GLWA Board Meeting October 24, 2023

Date: Monday, October 23, 2023 10:39:57 PM

Attachments: Water Justice for All — Proph Int MAT 2021-4.pages

To GLWA:

As a person of Faith, | believe that Water is a Human Right, because it is necessary
for life, a commons gift from our Creator to all living creatures.. Therefore, Safe and
Affordable should be made available to all living persons in our State. My Faith
Community has affirmed this in several Michigan Conference United Church of Christ
Resolutions (see attached).

As a retired physician | can attest to the vital importance of an adequate, safe, water
supply to avoid water-related infectious diseases such as Legionnaire's Disease,
Shigellosis, Campylobacter and even Typhoid Fever and Cholera, which are usually
only seen in under-developed countries or during war or natural disasters. These
risks are especially great for young children and older persons and people with
chronic medical disorders or disabilities. Lack of adequate water can lead to severe
dehydration and even heat stroke, especially during summer heat waves which are
becoming increasingly common due to Global Warming.

As a retired High-Risk Obstetrician, | am especially concerned about increased risks
during pregnancy and for newborns. Mothers sick from "water-related" infectious
diseases and/or dehydration can lead to preterm labor and delivery and a potential
worsening of our already high Maternal and Neonatal Mortality Rates, which are
especially high for People of Color.

Individuals who cannot properly flush their toilets or wash themselves, their clothes or
dishes are more likely to spread these infectious diseases to others in public places
such such as schools or at work in hotels or restaurants. This includes Hepatitis A
which has been endemic in southeast Michigan.

For all of these ethical and Public Health reasons, | urge you to endorse these
packets of bills, SB 549-554 and HB 5088-5093, that have been introduced in our
State Legislature, to assure Safe and Affordable Water throughout Michigan!

Paul von Oeyen, MD

Retired High-Risk Obstetrician

Member, People's Water Board

Detroit Area Social Justice Facilitator
Michigan Conference United Church of Christ
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Water Justice for All - PI MAT - 2022

Delegates to the 2001 Annual meeting of the Michigan Conference adopted a Resolution in
Regard to the Stewardship of Water. 1t called for laity and clergy in Local Churches,
Associations and Conference Boards to be responsible stewards of the precious resource of
water and work to keep it from being contaminated in any way.

In 2014, delegates affirmed water as a basic human right, and endorsed a resolution calling for
Fresh, Potable, Life Sustaining Water for All. This resolution called upon the Michigan
Conference to support efforts ensuring access to fresh water through a system that s priced
fairly for all people; restoring service for those whose water was disconnected due to inability
to pay; establishing fair due-process on delinquent accounts, creating programs to assist with
financial needs; holding accountable corporations and other high volume users to pay their
fair share; ensuring that water departments not be privatized; and advocating for water
education and access.

Also, since the summer of 2015, Michigan Conference staff, local churches, and the Board of
Directors have supported efforts to create safe-water sites in Flint and have advocated for a
remediation of the water delivery source and system that caused the lead poisoning of Flint
residents.

In the spirit of those two resolutions, and subsequent action and advocacy, the Prophetic
Integrity Mission Area Team encourages this reaffirmation:

> Continue the moratorium on water shutoffs statewide as well as in Detroit, at least
through the remainder of the Covid Pandemic and Hepatitis A Epidemic in
Southeast Michigan.

> Continue reimbursement of Flint water bills until residents can be assured of the
safety of drinking the water.

> Make sure that water service has been restored to all people who have been
shutoffincluding making sure that damaged plumbing has been repaired and the
water is safe.

> Fully implement the 2005 Detroit Water Affordability Plan (or equivalent) and the
recommendations of the Flint Water Task Force.

> Advocate for ongoing remediation of the lead service lines in Flint and throughout
Michigan.

> Advocate for continued funding of long-term medical care and social services for
all Flint residents poisoned by drinking the water.

> Advocate for continued periodic testing for the family of PFAS (forever) chemicals

as well as lead in the water of ll schools, day-care facilities, health-care facilities,

housing for the elderly or impaired, and a sampling of private houses and

apartments whether served by public water systems or private wells.

Support Water as a Human Right legislation.

Protect water from privatization - water for people, not profit.
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